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Memorandum of Understanding among Participating
Agencies of the Native Hawaiian Federal Interagency Working Group

I. Introduction

The Native Hawaiian Federal Interagency Working Group (Working Group) began its efforts in
2006 with the development of the Department of the Interior Native Hawaiian Organization List.
This list (Native Hawaiian Organization List, 72 Fed. Reg. 54672 (September 26, 2007)) is now used
by Federal Agencies seeking to consult with the Native Hawaiian Community through Native
Hawaiian organizations. After other similar joint agency projects, on February 17, 2011, the U.S.
Department of the Interior, the U.S. Department of Defense, and the Advisory Council on Historic
Preservation signed a memorandum of understanding (MOU) formally establishing the Working
Group. Accomplishments of the Working Group include: creation of the Department of Defense
Consultation Policy with Native Hawaiian Organizations; A Handbook for Consultation with Native
Hawaiian Organizations in the Section 106 Review Process; and The Native Hawaiian Community
Guide to Federal Programs and Services.

The Working Group continues to provide guidance and assist Federal Agencies with their
compliance activities associated with (1) administration of Federal Programs that directly and/or
uniquely affect the Native Hawaiian community and (2) consultation with Native Hawaiian
organizations regarding the potential effects of Federal Programs and activities on Native Hawaiian
organizations' resources, rights, or lands. Per this MOU, the members of the Working Group are the
Office of Native Hawaiian Relations (ONHR) within the Department of the Interior, the Office of
the Deputy Assistant Secretary of Defense for Environment, Safety, and Occupational Health, within
the Department of Defense, the Advisory Council on Historic Preservation, and the Small Business
Administration.

ONHR has the lead in organizing the Working Group consistent with P.L. 108-199, Div. H, Sec. 148
(118 Stat. 445), which established ONHR as a focal point among Federal Agencies for coordination
of information regarding consultation with Native Hawaiian organizations. The Working Group
anticipates that additional Federal Agencies that administer Federal Programs to Native Hawaiian
organizations or have consultation responsibilities to Native Hawaiian organizations will join the
Working Group by signing the MOU in the future.

II. Purpose

Federal Agencies are required to consult with Native Hawaiian organizations before taking any
action that may have the potential to significantlyaffect Native Hawaiian resources, rights, or lands.
To that end, the first purpose of this Working Group is to establish processes to assist federal
agencies with the identification of impediments to meaningful, regular, and appropriate consultation
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